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March 25, 2020 

 

Dear Jireh Team Members, 

 

On March 23, Governor Whitmer issued a Shelter in Place order for all of 

Michigan (Executive Order 2020-21). Based upon the “Guidance on the Essential Critical 

Infrastructure Workforce” and the designation by our customer partners as an essential partner in 

their business, Jireh Metal Products, Inc. meets the requirements outlined by CISA. Our customer 

partners provide products that are used in the sectors that are exempted from the Executive Order 

2020-1.  As such, our workforce will need to continue to supply these critical manufacturing partners 

with the parts needed to meet their obligations. We are a critical part of their supply chain, and these 

customers rely upon us daily. Please refer to the customer letters received from our customer base. 

The specific CISA designation is as follows:  

 

 CISA – Essential Critical Infrastructure Workforce  

o Critical Manufacturing:  

 Workers necessary for the manufacturing of materials and products needed 

for medical supply chains, transportation, energy, communications, food and 

agriculture, chemical manufacturing,  

 
As an employee of Jireh Metal, you provide essential services that sustain the operation of hospitals, 

data centers, emergency services, and other critical manufacturing sectors designated by The 
Department of Homeland Security. 

 Our Team Member safety, health and well-being are of the utmost importance, and we will 

continue to comply with the guidelines outlined by Governor Whitmer’s address and that of the 

CDC. We look forward to working together so that we will be a stronger community, state and 

nation moving forward! God Bless. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Michael Davenport, 
President/CEO 
 


